Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

July 8, 2008

Chairperson Deb Theis called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers Present: Deb Theis, Joe Helle, Rick Nash, Larry Eveland and Bill Hornett
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Bill Hornett, to approve the agenda with no changes.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Rick Nash, to approve June 11, 2008, minutes.  Motion carried.
FUTURE ENDEAVORS – PROJECT SERVICES PROPOSAL
Marie Ware from Future Endeavors has provided us a Project Services Proposal to assist in Hiawatha Park and Recreation Department’s future planning project. The proposal is aimed at outlining possible end products that could be used by themselves or put together to assist in the creation of a Parks and Recreation Master Plan. From these suggestions the Commission can choose steps they believe would be most beneficial in collecting information to put together an assessment and plan for park and recreation.
Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director, clarified the following items about the Project Services Proposal:

· Tours and Analysis – Marie will develop a tool we can use to survey the parks and facilities. We can all do this together or go separately; Marie’s suggestion would be we go all together. 

· Benchmarking - Marie will develop the tool to do a comparison to the communities we choose. 

· Facilitated Forums – Marie will develop questions (tool) for the forum to make sure we receive the answers we need from the attendants. 

· Input meetings – These meetings would not have to be separate. Benefits for having it separate may be people speaking more openly if not combined and making sure everyone participates. 

· Travel and time – It is about a 2 hour trip for Marie to get to Hiawatha. If we can combine items she would adjust time and mileage costs. Depending on what items we choose. We could combine this to 3-4 trips. 

· Mission and Goals – These items may be coming to light throughout the process so this price could be less. 

Commission reviewed that they would like an open mind when going into this process and plan to use the city survey to hopefully reiterate what suggestions are given. Larry Eveland commented that if all services and travel was included the total price of the proposal could reach an estimated $10,000. Commission would like to have examples of other projects Marie has done before, the end results of those projects and if the plans were implemented for the next Park 

Commission meeting. The Commission agreed they would like all the services Marie offered but would like to combine some of the services to get the price closer to $8000 without losing valuable pieces of the project. Commission agreed that we are at a point that a new Park and Recreation Plan is greatly needed. Director Cole commented that the Park Commission and City Council have done a great job building our parks to the point they are now. Besides adding playground equipment at Fay M. Clark Memorial Park, we have not established a specific direction to go next. Cole said that she could give her recommendations in which direction to go next but she does not have the suggestions or direction from citizens that this service could provide. Director Cole commented that funds for this proposal could be taken out of the miscellaneous contractual line item in the parks department budget. 
Motion by Rick Nash, second by Bill Hornett to authorize Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director to negotiate combined services of the Project Services Proposal from Future Endeavors. Motion carried.
ADDITIONAL:


PARKS

Wood chips were spread around Guthridge and Tucker Park on July 1st.  This should help to bring the safety level up to compliance.
Borders for the new swing set and existing merry-go-round are on order for Tucker Park. The plan is to build the area up so it is not affected by Dry Run Creek flooding as often. 
Director Cole stated some businesses, churches, etc. are renting pavilions and hosting groups that are over the pavilion capacity, at times taking over the park. Commission agreed groups taking over the parks should not be allowed for a pavilion rental. Director Cole suggested this be put on the agenda.
RECREATION

Blastball

There are going to be 15 teams with approximately 8 on a team (120).  We have been able to lineup 29 volunteer coaches.  The coaches’ meeting was held July 1 at Guthridge Park.  There was a representative from each team present.  James Nash talked to the group about the importance of having fun at the younger age.  The goal is to get kids to like the game.  The skills that could be the focus was throwing with your elbow out and bringing your arm all the way back.

Soccer

Soccer pictures were on Monday June 30th.  Soccer has been a success.  Practice for the first week had to be moved to St. Elizabeth and Hiawatha Elementary school due to the flooding of Tucker Park.  The goal was to allow the park a chance to get cleaned up and to recover from the flood before we used it for soccer.  Parents and coaches were open to the move.

Tennis

We have 11 kids various ages participating in tennis lessons.  Lessons are being taught by Westfield Tennis Club.  We make $3-$5 on each lesson taught by Westfield Tennis.
Playground and Tot Lot

There are 20 registered for session 2 of Tot Lot and 34 registered for session 2 of Playground.  Director Cole commented that the demand for Tot-lot is rising while Playground is decreasing. Cole suggested addressing restructuring the programs on an upcoming agenda.
Concert in the Park

June 18th brought about a concert in the park by Holiday Road.  This was a nice break from the flood issues in Cedar Rapids.  The concert was well attended.
Hog Wild Days

Hog Wild Days was also well attended. Hiawatha Lions Club cleaned Guthridge Park well after the event but it was noted that police were called to incidents at the event. 

Motion by Rick Nash, second by Larry Eveland, to adjourn at 7:15 p.m.  Motion carried.








Debra Theis, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
